
MOSQUITO RANGE HERITAGE INITIATIVE

Board of Directors Meeting

February 12, 2018
Members Present:  Roz Aceto, Jara Johnson, Dean Butler, Jan McCabe, Ginni Greer, Kat Herrera, Kate Levin, Kathryn Goettleman
Absent:  Leah Lentz, Julie Danielsen
Also present:  Kathy Butler

I. Call to Order at 6:42pm
II. Approval of December Minutes – Jara motioned to approve; seconded by Roz.
III. Introduction of new board members –

Kathryn Goettleman, Kate Levin – Jan welcomed the new members.  She will provide board binders with all documents at the next meeting.
IV. Overview of MRHI & board member duties – Jan provided a brief overview of what MRHI does.  We are involved in environmental education, rare alpine plants, work with WRV, Wild Connections.  We will do two projects with illegal road closures this summer and another next year in Beaver Creek.  Jara added some history about the 14er closure years ago and MRHI’s involvement. She also talked about some of our other work -- trail closures, Paris Mill volunteer days to help keep vandalism down, and a series of historic signs at 5 locations.
Board Member duties – attend meetings, help with events, help promote MRHI, help with fund raising, recruit new members.

Kate: In recruiting new members, what is the advantage of being a member. Advantages: Members get a discount at any event we charge for and more importantly, you are part of the cause.  Jara noted that Business memberships can be on the website.

V. Election of Officers
We lost our vice president, Jennie Gannon, who recently resigned from the Board.

President – Jan McCabe was unanimously nominated and accepted a one year term; seconded by Dean
Treasurer – Jara Johnson will continue; nominated by Roz; seconded by Dean
Vice President – Dean Butler was nominated by Jara; seconded by Roz

Secretary – Ginni Greer was nominated by Dean, seconded by Jan
VI. Film Festival status
Roz said we are definitely doing one.  Her and Julie are looking for movies.  Have some ideas, some movies are about $100.  It will be around April 22 time frame. Kathryn will help with technical stuff.
Discussion ensued about discontinuing our internet in the church.  Jan asked that we table the internet discussion until next month.

VII. Poker Glide status – March 10.  Still trying to figure out where to have it.  Jara will put flyers out this week with info about everything but the location.  Steph Kuenn will do lunch.  Kathy will put in newsletter. Al Mart will sponsor it. 2 card stations filled, Butlers will do registration.  Jara looking for newbies for the other 2 card stops. Leaning toward Beaver Creek.
VIII. Adventure Series - March 1 Jane Goetz; 6pm social hour and 6:30pm for presentation.  April 27 US Antarctica Mark and Angela Lodes. Roz will do a presentation on her Camino walk around the middle of March.
IX. Season Kick-off - May/June

We are deciding what we are going to do this summer.  Any ideas for fun things?  Maybe something at Horseshoe campground, rent a group space and have a bonfire.  Make it a totally outdoor event. Full moon hike or event.  Talked about dates around the end of May, but that would coincide with Memorial Day weekend.
X. Retiring Board Member Recognition

Jennie just retired from the Board.  Should we do something for every board member who retires.  Kathy thinks we should recognize people for their time and effort.  Where does the money come from? Jara said it can come from any unrestricted account.  Maybe a piece of MRHI merchandise?  Dean suggested a gas or City Market card.  Jara will look into a hydro flask mug with MRHI logo and Jennie’s name.
XI. Misc Business and Public Comment
· Event dates – Poker Ride – Kelly told Cara that the Braggins said that they would do the poker ride if the Gannons helped.
Oct. 6 for Moonwalk and Poker Ride Sept. 16.
· Laura Van Dusen from the FS, son passed away, Jan has card that was passed around for all to sign.

· Kevin Hosman contacted MRHI to ask if we would like to have a informational table at the Save South Park concert at the River Walk Center on Feb. 17. Save South Park says they are proponents of responsible mining and curtailing the release of heavy metals; also concerned about monitoring mercury.  Do we want to send pamphlets, disseminate information?  The 17th is also the Thai One On.

A discussion ensued: As an environmental organization, we need to be able to take a stand on issues.  We have to be able to take a stand and then take further action.  

It’s a mistake to become too politicized.  We are more for the environment.  If it was something like recruiting volunteers for water monitoring we can do that.  
Send photos for the calendar.

Adjourned at 7:49.
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